MINUTES OF A MEETING
MONTAGUE BOARD OF ASSESSORS
Montague Town Hall - 1 Avenue A Turners Falls, MA

April 19,2023

A meeting of the Montague Board of Assessors was held remotely on February 27, 2023.
Present via roll call: Chairperson Ann Cenzano (Aye), Ann Fisk (Aye) and Rebecca Sabelawski (Aye).
Karen Tonelli was also present.

An unknown person appeared remotely and did not identify him/herself or give a name. C Pinardi was
present remotely as well. A Motion was made to call the meeting to order at approximately 3:32 p.m. All
in favor. A Motion was made to accept minutes of the 11/28/22 meeting with one spelling correction
(Turners Falls). All in favor.

There were no communications that require action by the board.

Motor Vehicle Excise Commitments were approved and will be signed by BOA.

Karen brought the Board members up to date on the AssessPro software conversion details.

The Form of List Notice was explained and will be signed by BOA and posted in the office.

MLD stipend checks - disbursement

The Board reviewed and will sign monthly summaries of abatement for November to January, 2023.
The Board reviewed the annual report.

Karen discussed a request from Accountant Carolyn Olsen to change new growth deadline date.
Discussed next meeting date and schedule of future meeting dates.

Ann Fisk acknowledged the passing of former board member Assessor Paul Emery who served as Chair
of this Board and dedicated himself to Assessing office and to the Town of Montague for nearly 30 years.
He will be missed.

At approximately 3:35 p.m. a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. All in favor.
Submitted by,

Karen M. Tonelli, M.A.A.

List of Documents

MVE Commitments

Monthly Summaries

Annual Report

Fy23 Notice of Form of List Filing



